Petition No. 536

Connecticut Light and Power Company (CL&P)

Torrington, Connecticut

Staff Report

January 3, 2002

On December 18, 2001, Connecticut Siting Council (Council) member Edward S. Wilensky and Council staff Paul M. Aresta met CL&P representative Robert J. Charpentier for an inspection of the Franklin Drive Substation located on Franklin Drive, in Torrington, Connecticut.  CL&P is petitioning the Council for a declaratory ruling that the proposed installation of a 115-kV capacitor bank and associated equipment at the existing Franklin Drive Substation would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect.

CL&P proposes to install a 115-kV, 37.8-MVAR capacitor bank, a 115-kV circuit breaker, one set of 115-kV current limiting reactors, a 115-kV disconnect switch, and a new relay and control enclosure.  The proposed equipment would be located within an expanded fenced area, measuring approximately 130 feet long by 65 feet wide, located between the existing substation and the NRG generation facility.  The proposed equipment would be approximately 25 feet high.  The proposed equipment is required to improve area transmission voltage levels during contingency conditions.  The proposed work would begin in January 2002, and be completed by the summer of 2002.

The Franklin Drive Substation site is located adjacent to a tributary of the Naugatuck River.  The City of Torrington Inland Wetlands Commission has reviewed the proposed activity and found that the proposed work conforms to the provisions of their regulations.  Pursuant to the City of Torrington Inland Wetlands Commission review, CL&P would install erosion and sedimentation controls around the proposed expanded fence area prior to construction.

The proposed equipment would not be located within wetlands or waterways, the 100-year flood zone, or any stream encroachment lines.  No significant vegetation would be removed.  CL&P contends that the proposed equipment upgrades would have no visual impact; would not cause interference for television or radio; and would not adversely affect the environment, scenic, historic, and recreational values.
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